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Next Meeting 
ALN Admin Building 
 

 
When 
Thursday, April 10th at 
7:00pm 

Calendar of Events 
 
April 
10 EAA Chapter 864 
 Meeting at 7:00pm 
 
May 
8 EAA Chapter 864 
 Meeting at 7:00pm 
 
May 
17      EAA Chapter 864 
          Fly-In Breakfast  
          7:30 – 11:30am   
 
EAA events 
www.eaa.org/eaa/events 
 
Fun Places to Fly 
www.funplacestofly.com 
 
ALN Hangar Page on 
Facebook 
https://bit.ly/aln-tenants 

Newsletter Contributions and Deadlines 
 Anyone wishing to submit items to the newsletter should send them to 

your friendly editor by the Thursday before the scheduled meeting. 
Please send contributions to Nicholas at eaa864info@gmail.com. 

 
Next Chapter Meeting 

 Our next meeting will be on Thursday, April 10th, at 7:00pm.   
 No speaker this month, however, we will have a lot of good information 

for our members. We will have a recap of Sun ‘n Fun, watch the 
chapter video, watch VMC and IMC short clips, and have an update 
from our last board meeting.   

 We will look for volunteers for the upcoming scholarship committee.  
 Membership forms will be available at the meeting to renew your local 

chapter membership.      
 This newsletter serves as the 5-day written notice for a voting 

meeting.  
 

 Meeting Agenda 
o Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance  
o Quorum Established  
o Approval of Minutes 
o Old Business 
o New Business  
o Officer Reports  
o Committee and Other Reports 
o Speaker/Program 
o Adjourn 

 
EAA Chapter 864 Meeting Minutes – March 13th, 2025 

Vice President Nicholas Hobbs called the meeting to order at 7:03pm 
 There were 22 members and 7 guests in attendance. 
 The meeting was held back at the airport administration building again 

after a fresh coat of paint was added.  
 Meeting minutes from the last meeting were approved by members. 

 
Program 
 Vice President Nicholas Hobbs began the meeting by updating the 

membership on a few topics: 
o We welcomed out newest members: Cody Jackson and Garrett 

Wooten. Cody is also member of chapter 64. Garrett is very 
interested in becoming a pilot and loves aviation. Welcome, 
Cody and Garrett! 

o President Rick Farrow was at his grandson’s hockey 
tournament in Memphis, TN and could not attend the meeting. 
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Guest Speakers 
 Our guest speaker for the meeting was Mr. Bill Wider. He was the first pilot trained at Shafer/Metro 

East airport and has been a CFI and corporate pilot. Bill’s talk for the night was about his 6 engine 
outs while flying. He talked about all 6 engine outs and reminded us to never stop flying the airplane 
when the engine stops!  

 Nels Ostrom gave an update on the Instrument Flying Skill (IFR) club. The weather has not been 
favorable for flying, however, Nels hopes to get this going mid-March. 

 
Treasurer’s Report 
 Our chapter’s treasurer’s report was reported and will continue to be reported at the monthly 

meetings. 
 

Old Business 
 Randy McKee reported the progress of our very own Ray Scholar recipient, Kyra Gallagher, as she 

passed her private pilot check ride on Saturday, March 8th. 
 Steve Selby gave another update on our 501C3 status.  
 Membership dues were discussed. Our bylaws spell out that membership dues must be paid by April 

1st to maintain good standing and receive our monthly newsletter. Non-members will still receive 
important event notifications and news about the chapter. If you have not filled out a membership 
renewal form, please see Rick Huebner or Nicholas Hobbs. 

 Jan McKee reported on our Young Eagles program and how we are moving to incorporate a new 
online system, specifically for Young Eagles. We are also considering hosting an event in June for 
National Young Eagles Day. There will be more to come on this topic. 

 The Ford Tri Motor will not be stopping at ALN this year. The form has been filled out and we have 
received confirmation that ALN will be penciled in for 2026.   

 
 

New Business 
 Nicholas Hobbs gave an overview of the annual ALN open house/fly-in. The date is set for 

September 27th and 28th. The Speed Demons Car Club will be taking over the parking setup for the 
public. Any volunteers that would like to help are welcome!  

 Nicholas Hobbs asked if our chapter would like to do a drink tent again for the open house. The 
question of how much money we made last year was asked. Dan Buller reported that we made 
roughly $1,000, which was in spite of low attendance at the event. It was decided that we would 
once again do a drink tent at the event.  

 Don Hill asked about doing a pancake breakfast at the open house. It was decided that this would 
not work due to low man power, however, a fall fly-in breakfast will be held on a different weekend.  

 It was mentioned that the Bethalto Chamber asked about our chapter’s possible participation in a 
Touch-A-Truck event. After discussion, the quorum agreed not to have airplanes at this event, 
however, we could possibly do a pancake breakfast, or a light food stand.  

 Our spring fly-in breakfast is set for Saturday, May 17th, from 7:30 - 11:30am. At next month’s 
meeting, there will be a sign-up sheet for volunteers.   

 Randy McKee let the chapter know that we have once again been selected for the Ray Scholarship. 
This year the amount will be $12,000. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 8:52pm 
Minutes taken and reported by Kyra Gallagher for Secretary Lou Dieu   
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Announcements 
 The next ALN board meeting will be held on April 17th, at 4:30pm. The meeting will be at the airport 

administration building and all are welcome to attend.  
 Fuel prices: West Star $6.13, 3LF $4.75, SET $5.79, VLA $4.50 (subject to change).  
 AirVenture Chapter Camping - Some members have expressed an interest in doing chapter camping 

at Oshkosh again! We can reserve up to six sites. In order to camp, you must be an EAA national 
and chapter member. The cost is $351 per site, allowing you to camp for two weeks and have a 
reserved spot to camp (utilities not included). This is payable ASAP and reservations need to be 
made soon. If interested, contact Jan McKee.  

 New for 2025, we are passing around a clipboard for members and guests to sign in at meetings. 
Please sign in, this will help us keep track of a voting quorum. 

 Reminder – the chapter’s tool crib is for members only. If you are not a member and would like to 
become one, please see Rick Huebner.  

 If you no longer would like to receive chapter emails, please let a board member know, or email 
eaa864info@gmail.com to be removed from the email list.   

 
Important Notes 

 Here is the link to our chapter’s online resources: https://bit.ly/eaachapter864.  
 Please be sure to write your information on the clipboard (located on the table) when checking out 

our chapter tools and equipment. 
   
Other News at ALN 

From the Tower – Joe Case 
 Traffic count was high once again this month at 3,411. You all continue to fly in spite of the weather 

and it's a good thing to see. I am still here. D.O.G.E got me, so I'm happy to stay where I'm at. 
 

ALN Director – Danny Adams 
 St. Louis Regional Airport is excited to team with Greater St. Louis Flight Instructors Association to 

bring a Gateway TRACON presentation to ALN.  On April 22nd, Piston Aviation will be hosting an 
informative speaker session at their ALN facility, focused on safety, case studies, and relevant 
topics. Please see the flyer below.  

 
Piasa Flying Club – John Hentrich 
 No report this month. 

 
Piston Aviation – ALN  
 No report this month. 

 
AeroEducate – Randy McKee 
 No report this month.  

 
Ray Scholarship – Randy McKee 
 We have been approved for a 2025 Ray Scholarship; more details will follow. If you know of anyone 

interested in the scholarship, please let the scholarship committee know.  
 

Chapter 864 Scholarship – Jan McKee 
 No report this month.   
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Young Eagles – Jan McKee 
 No report this month. 

 
Chapter Enhances Seating Capacity! 
 We express our sincere appreciation to Zion Lutheran Church and School in Bethalto for their 

generous donation, which allows us to enhance our chapter’s seating availability. Following Zion’s 
recent seating upgrade, they graciously offered their former chairs, which will prove invaluable for 
our fly-in breakfasts and chapter hangar events.   

 

 
Sun ‘n Fun 
 Chapter members stopped for fuel and BBQ on the way down to Sun ‘n Fun! Left to right are Steve 

Selby, Dave Fleetwood, Dan Buller, Louie Due, Ray Rakers, Pat Pinkston, Andy Urban and Rick 
Farrow. 
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IFR Flying Club 
 On Saturday, March 22nd, the chapter’s inaugural IFR club meeting convened at the administration 

building for a pre-flight briefing. Despite a low turnout due to a couple of aircraft being grounded for 
maintenance, five pilots and two airplanes participated that morning. The group successfully 
executed six approaches and a couple of holds. There were two designated routes, which included 
starting at ALN, traveling to Litchfield, followed by Vandalia, and then returning to ALN, or vice versa. 
Nels plans to schedule another event in the near future.  
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Local Fundraiser 
 Randy and Jan McKee, and Nicholas Hobbs attended the EAA leadership boot camp at Wings of 

Hope on Saturday, March 5th. They met Blake Litchfield from Terre Haute, IN. Blake sent some 
information about the 3D printing fundraiser their chapter is doing. If interested in their creations, 
please contact Blake at the email below: 

o Blake Litchfield, current Young Eagles coordinator for Chapter 83, began 3D printing late last 
year and soon desired to use 3D printing to benefit his chapter. Blake began making small 
items that could be sold at YE rallies such as key chains and small airplanes. Then, after 
seeing some models of light boxes, the ideas really began to shine. Using one of the 
available EAA logos, Blake created a light box that easily sits on a counter or small table. 
Next, he designed a light box with the Chapter 83 logo; this one was designed to hang on a 
wall. He also created a light box memorial for a dear chapter member who had recently 
passed away. Blake is enthusiastic about using the chapter logo light boxes as a fundraiser 
for Chapter 83, and he has already made some sales. Blake has additionally been granted 
permission by EAA to sell the EAA logo light boxes as a fundraiser and is looking forward to 
showing them off. Asked why he chose to 3D print light boxes for Chapter 83, Blake says, 
“It’s something unique that several other people aren’t already doing.” Blake hopes to raise 
enough funds to build a chapter flight simulator. Anyone interested in more information can 
contact Blake at eaa83.th@gmail.com 
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 April Birthdays 

 Dan Hauter – 4/8 
 
Happy Birthday! 
If you are not listed, please contact Nicholas Hobbs to fill out a membership form.  

 
 
EAA Questions of the Month 

 
Question: You’re preflighting your airplane, and realize that you have not checked your ELT in a long 
time. The battery was replaced just under two years ago, but hasn’t been tested since. Is there some 
way you can test the device without triggering a search and rescue event to ensure it still works 
properly? 
Answer: Yes. First, analog (121.5 MHz) ELTs can only be tested within the first five minutes after the 
hour. This is done by triggering the device briefly while listening for the audible signal on 121.5 MHz. No 
more than three audible sweeps can be transmitted. Airborne testing of ELTs is prohibited. Digital (406 
MHz) ELTs should only be tested in accordance with the manufacturer instructions. 
With regards to the batteries, ELTs must be inspected every 12 calendar months, and this is typically 
done as part of the annual inspection. Batteries must be replaced after one hour of cumulative use or 
when 50 percent of their usable life has expired. The date for replacing or recharging the battery must 
be legibly marked on the outside of the transmitter and entered in the aircraft maintenance record. 
 
Additional information regarding the use, inspection, and testing of ELTs can be found in AC 91-44A, 
Operational and Maintenance Practices for Emergency Locator Transmitters and Receivers. 
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Question: What items does the FAA recommend be included in a pre-taxi briefing? 
 
Answer: At least 8 items are recommended by the FAA as part of a pre-taxi briefing: 
1) Timing and execution of checklists and communications (what to do when) 
2) Sterile cockpit procedures 
3) Use of most current Airport Diagram 
4) Taxi route, including hold short lines, runways to cross, and hot sport 
5) Previous experience at the airport 
6) Checklist items that can be performed prior to taxi 
7) Discourage the use of cell phones and other electronic devices during taxi to prevent 
distractions 
8) After landing checklists, ground communication, and procedures 
 
Additional information on the topic can be found in AC 91-73B, Parts 91 and 135 Single Pilot, Flight 
School Procedures During Taxi Operations. 
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Local Events 
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History of Civic Memorial Airport (Better Known Now as St. Louis Regional Airport – ALN) 
 Let’s take a look back with some old newspaper clippings from the area newspapers. The article 

below is from Tuesday, October 23, 1945.  
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 The article below is from Wednesday, October 24, 1945. 
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Old Magazine Clippings/Ads, Courtesy of EAA Vintage Aircraft Association  
 

 



                The Walston Aviator 
               

EAA Chapter 864, East Alton, IL - KALN  April 2025 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


